
 

 

 

 

 

H. Cubed 
òHappy Hopper Happeningsó  

2017    

Business meetings are held the first Tues. after the first Wed. 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. 

of each month at Cedarcrest Middle School, 6400 88th Street NE, Marysville 

Next meeting will be April 11, 2017 for the Annual Dinner Meeting 
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March 2017   

Calendar 

Upcoming Dances: 
March 18 

Funky 

Dance/Mismatched 

Attire  

Caller: Richard Lane 

Cuer: Caron Grasso 

 

April 1  

Saturday Night Fever 

Caller: Brent 

Mawdsley 

 

 
April 15  

Diamond Anniversary 

Caller: Dan Preedy 

Cuer: Karen 

Neverdowski 

 
Dance Location: 

 

Stillaquamish Sr. 

Center                         

19303 Smokey Point 

Blvd. 

Arlington, WA 98223 

Dance Times:  

Pre-Rounds 7:30 

MS Squares: 8:00 pm 

Plus Tip at end of MS                                     

Dance  

 

 

Spring Fling Dance with Gary Shoemake, National Caller, March 4 2017 
 

 
           Karen Neverdowski, cuer 

  
 

Ron and Sharon James Treasurers          Click on the arrow above for Video Link to YouTube 

For Gary Shoemake Dance 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=K6QYDJYA7iQ
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 Happy Hopper                                                                     

Happenings tt  

PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE ~~ DŀǊȅ {ƘƻŜƳŀƪŜ 5ŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ hǘƘŜǊ ¢ƘƛƴƎǎΧΧΧ 

WOW!!!  Energy, enthusiasm, and fun times were all in abound!!!  What a great Happy Hopper double dance 

on Saturday afternoon and evening! We had ten+ squares dancing Plus (26 HH, 70 guests) and at least 13+ 
squares dancing MS!  (48 HH, 74 guests)!  Gary Shoemake put on a superb show, one of the smoothest and 
most entertaining callers I have ever danced to!  And Karen Neverdowski was resplendent in her 
colorful Spring Fling Dress and Easter bonnet! 
 
Several local callers attended, including Dave Harry, Steve Noseck, Susan Morris, Gunther Cunningham, and a 
caller/cuer from Canada.   
 
If you think about it, the 217 dancers are equivalent to about the same number of dancers we had at our 
Spring Council Dance a couple of years back! 
 
One of my main criteria for evaluating the success of a dance is how late the dancers stay.  Do they start to 
filter out around 9:30 pm so at the end there aren't many squares left dancing?  If so, we probably need to 
look a lot harder at the caller to see if you want to rehire them in the future.  
 
Well, using this criteria, the dance was a huge hit, as we had nine - ten squares dancing the entire Plus Dance 
and 13 squares still going strong at the end of the MS evening.  Lots of Round Dancers throughout the evening 
and there were even six squares of Plus Dancers for the last Plus Tip at 10:15 pm.  Very few people left either 
dance early!  In short, this was everything you want in a dance.  And we even made a few dollars for the 
club as well! 
 
Therefore, I am very happy to report, provided the membership agrees at the next monthly club meeting on 
March 7, that Gary Shoemake has agreed to come back to call for the Hoppers on October 19, 2019.  This is 
the third Saturday of the month, so we won't be competing with Eastside Plus for guests (a comment 
received from the comment box). 
 
Many thanks to those of you who brought in the delicious food!!!  We had enough to feed all the guests, with 
some left over. 
Thanks also to all our volunteers who helped greet the guests, take their money, decorate so wonderfully, set-
up the yummy food, and generally make the afternoon and evening something special for Hoppers and Guests 
alike! 
 
Reminder, our next club dance (Funky Dance) is on March 18 and features Richard Lane calling and Caron 

Grasso cueing.  Rod 
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******************************************* *****************  
 

 

2016 ï 2017 Happy Hoppers Management and Officers 
 

President   Rod Davidson     

Vice President  Ken Price & Frank Rousseau  Newsletter  Anne Lucas 

Secretary  Tinamarie Hephzibah    Nominating       Frank Rousseau, Kenny Price, 

Treasurer  Ron James                              Margil Crowley 

Trustee  Rick Homme                                      Dance Themes   Marlys Schirmer 

Committees                                                                           Publicity             Al Jeschke 

Booking  Open                                                   Publicity Flyers Melody Scalzo 

Kitchen   Bertha Davidson                                 Printing              Jean Raymond 

By Laws  Open                                         

Membership  Nancy Larsen 

Telephone  Margil Crowley     

Caravans  Evelyn Orona & Jim LaMontagne  

MBC Delegate Rod Davidson/Melody Scalzo    

Classes  Eric & Cindy Selby                                        

Dinner Meeting Doug Newman    

Footnotes  Open    

Handbook  Nancy Larsen                   

Historian  Peggy Streeter 

Sunshine  Sherrie Weaver   

Webmaster  Clara Grager 

 

 

 

MARCH ISééé 

 

Ash Wednesday ~~~ March 1st 

International Womenôs Day ~~~ March 8th 

Daylight Savings Time ~~~ March 12 (turn back your clocks on Saturday before going to bed) 

St. Patrickôs Day ~~~ March 17th ~~  Wearinô of the Greenééé 

SPRING !!! ~~~  Starts March 20théé..Yeah!!!  
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                           REMINDER******REMINDER******REMINDER  

       2016 - 2017 DANCE DUTIES 

                   

March 18 ~ Funky Dance                                April 1 ~ Saturday Night Fever 

          Kitchen ~ Nancy & Bjorn                 Kitchen ~ Don & Snookie  

          Host/Hostess ~ Michelle & Mike                        Host/Hostess ~ Jerry Anderson 

          Decorations ~ Patty                                             Decorations ~ Patty 

                                                April 15 ~ Diamond Anniversary 

          Kitchen ~ Clara & Jodene 

          Host/ Hostess ~ Marsha 

          Decorations ~ Sherrie & Marlys                   

 

    Thank You Hoppers for all the time you give to the club dances to make them as successful as they 

are!!! Volunteer and do your Share. 

 

 
                             Happy Hoppers Caravan to Fern Bluff Squares Friday February 10 2017 

 

  C A R A V A N S ~ March/April  2017 

                         

Outgoing Caravan Schedule ~ January/February 2017                                  

Date Club Caller Theme (if any) 

Friday March 10 Mt. Baker Singles 
Dave Harry Alive Sound 

Dave & Bonnier 
Harry 

Anniversary Dance 

Saturday March 25 Rainbow Squares Brent Mawdsley .ǊŜƴǘΩǎ CŀǾƻǊƛǘŜǎ 

Friday April 21 Sky Valley Steve Noseck Hawaiin Breeze 

Saturday April 22 Cascade Crossfires   

Incoming  Caravan Schedule ~ January/February 2017 

Date Club Caller Theme (if any) 

Saturday April 1 Stanwood Sashayers & Skagit 
Squares 

Brent Bawdsley Saturday Night 
Fever 
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{ǳƴǎƘƛƴŜ ŀƴŘ IŀǇǇƛƴŜǎǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΧΧΧΦΦ  /ŀǊŘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǎŜƴǘ ǘƻΧΧΦΦ       
Melody Scalzo ~ 2nd foot surgery; Stephanie Speelman ~ father passed away; Johnny 
Preston (well known caller in California) ~ health problems; Bertha Davidson ~ cold and respiratory; Terry 
Poole Dickerson (a newly graduated member) ~ knee surgery; 
And probably many others who have had the flu, colds this season.   
Sherrie Weaver 

Please contact Sherrie eaver at tsweave@aol.com and let her know about someone that is in need of a little 
sunshine or a Congratulation!!! 

 

 
 

Website:happyhoppers.org. Check out the updated, contemporary website to access anywhere for 

current information regarding our clubôs activities including the Dance Schedule, Lessons, Memberôs 

Site with Announcements, Caravan Information, Volunteer Schedule, Newsletter, Square Dance Links, 

Contact Info, Photos and Videos. Clara Grager is the clubôs Webmaster. 

 

Explore the Titles on the Home Page to access information you need.  An example:  The Newsletter is 

available under ñMembersò.  

 

 

 

 

 

Ruth Brooks ~ February 16 

Margil Crowley ~ February 21   

Mark Wentland ~ February 17   

Sally Goryns ~ March 1    

Ginette Lacasse ~ March 17 

Dave Laperle ~ March 17 

Darlene Lockhart ~ March 3  

Anne Lucas ~ March 27 

Michelle McFadden ~ March 31  

Margil Crowley ~ Feburary 21  

Jill Czakek ~ February 8   

Evelyn Orona ~ March 17  

Terry Poole ~ March 6  

Marlys Shirmer ~ March 11 

 

mailto:tsweave@aol.com
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Happy Hopper Council Report (s)  There was no Newsletter for February so am including February and 

March Reports 

 

MBC Report for Feb 1, 2017 
 

1.  There will be a square and round dance jamboree in Cloverdale, BC on July 5, 6, 7 and 8th.  Two halls.   

2. The State Square Dance Federation has $125,000 in their treasury. 

3. Cindy Gallagher is the new Youth Coordinator. 

4. The new slate of MBC Officers for 2017 ς 2018 is as follows:  President, Ray Gallagher and Doug Keyes.  

VP ς Mike Beemer ς Stanwood Sashayers and Larry Long.  Recording Secretary ς Cliff McCracken. Area 

Delegate ς Sherry Long. Treasurer - Bill Freyfogle. 

5. Glen Shaw has been nominated for the VP of the State Federation. 

6. The Spring Council Dance will be April 29, 2017.  Rounds start at 7:00 pm, 

MS 7:30 ς 10:00 pm.  Stanwood Middle School. 

7. An electronic version of Footnotes is on the State Federation website. 

8. The Samena Squares reported that they have lost their IRS Tax Exempt 

Status due to failure to file taxes in 2011, 2012, and 2013.  It will cost them at 

least $850 to get it back, and they may have to pay a penalty on the back 

taxes.  They have hired a CPA to help them straighten it all out. 

9. Suggestions:  File Form 990 annually.  Know your EIN.  Know what your 

tax exempt classification is (501.c.7).  Make sure you file with the state as well 

as the feds.  It would be helpful if the club had a PS Box that remained the same from year-to-year.  

Having the address of the Treasurer or President, which changes periodically, lends to the confusion. 

10. A Motion was made and passed to have the MBC prepare some guidelines for the various clubs to help 

them wade through the requirements. 

11. A Motion was made and passed to have the MBC request the State Federation to generate guidelines 

for the various Councils and clubs.  It was noted that there was already guidance on the state website, 

ōǳǘ {ƘŜǊǊȅ ǎŀƛŘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭΦ 

12. Two Skagit Square members passed away recently.  Don Olson and Jean Woodward.   
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Hopper Council Report 

March 1, 2017 

 

Nominations were closed for MBC Officers and will be voted on next month.   

 

On March 19, the Mount Baker Teachers, Callers & Cuers would like a club to send a 

square of dancers to their meeting at Tri Way Grange, so they can work on some new 

ŎƘƻǊŜƻƎǊŀǇƘȅΦ [Ŝǘ {ǳǎŀƴ ƪƴƻǿ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΦ  

 

Melody still has tickets for the Council Dance on April 29.  

 

On May 21st, MBTCCA will be hosting the Newbies Dance at the Juanita Community Center from 2-5pm. Open 

to ALL new callers and cuers - NO PREVIOUS EXPERIENCE NEEDED! Mentors & Coaches available to help if 

ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ƛǘ ŀ ǘǊȅΦ Contact Susan Morris if interested. 

 

The Arlington Fly-In is interested in having a square or two dance on Friday night from 6-7. The Fly-In runs July 

6,7, and 8. No cost to get in for the dancing, but he will let us know if comps can be arranged so you can spend 

the day. Is anyone interested? They get several thousand attendees. 

 

/ŀǊŀǾŀƴƴƛƴƎ {ƻƭƻǎ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ άtƻǘƭǳŎƪ ŀƴŘ DŀƳŜǎέΦ !ƭƭ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΦ aŀǊŎƘ ǇƻǘƭǳŎƪ ƛǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ нрth and Mark 

ŀƴŘ ±ƛǊŀΩǎ ƘƻƳŜΦ  

 

The committee formed last month to present Instructions for Club Treasurers is still researching the forms and 

procedures for tax exempt (IRS) and non-profit (State) status. They will report back when they have all the 

information.  

 

MSP to have printed 1000 generic lessons brochures for the 2017-2018 season. Specific start dates for lessons 

ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻƳƛǘǘŜŘ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ōǊƻŎƘǳǊŜǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ƻōǎƻƭŜǘŜΦ  

 

Tabled motion from last month to consider sponsoring a State Festival in August 2020 was voted on and failed. 

An alternate suggestion was made for the clubs in the Council to do a joint No Experience Necessary Dance 

after Labor Day in 2020 (or sooner) to expose the public to Square Dancing right before lessons begin. No 

action at this time.  

 

Cliff McCracken, Council Secretary, has a new address: 939 Quinn Ave, Marysville, WA 98270.  
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Happy Hopper Class Coordinator Report    Feb. 7, 2017 
 
 
Our last class for Mainstream Lessons was on Jan. 23.  We graduated a total of 17 students.  A few 
other students decided they were too busy to continue dancing right now (Erwin and Darlene) and a 
couple didnôt feel ready to graduate, but said they wanted to rejoin us for lessons next year (Bob & 
Leah). 
 
Our Mainstream Strengthening Workshops with Steve Noseck started on Jan. 30.  We had a great 
initial turnout and hope the other workshops are similarly well attended.  Steve worked on several 
moves (coordinates, trades, scootback) and emphasized good dancing techniques (square size, 
touching hands, arm and hand grips, walking forward, dancing to the beat of the music, etc.).  Steve 
also reviewed how to repair a square when it breaks down during a patter call:  square up, head 
ladies take hold of their cornerôs hand and the head couples back out forming two lines facing the 
side walls,  wait for caller to say ñEverybody forward and backò. 
 
A breakdown of participants and money collected follows: 
 
Jan. 23: 15 students, 24 angels, 4 squares ($54 cash) ï 
Graduation! 
 
Jan. 30: 52 adults, 1 youth, 6 squares ($351 cash)  
 
Feb. 6: No Workshop ï Snow Cancellation 
 
The workshop on February 6 was cancelled due the snow and school 
being closed.  The workshops will be extended one week to replace the 
cancelled workshop.  There are 3 more scheduled workshops with Steve 
ï Feb. 13, Feb. 27 and March 6 (no workshop on Feb. 20).   
Thanks to all that have made our lessons and workshops successful this 
season. Eric & Cindy Selby HH Class Coordinators        
 

Shirley Cook, Cuer & Steve Noseck,                       
Caller 2002 

 

 2015 Graduating Class withTeacher/Caller Scott Coon 
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Happy Hopper Class Coordinator Report    Mar. 7, 2017 
 
Our Mainstream Strengthening Workshops with Steve Noseck were a great success.  We had a party 
on our last night and a good time was had by all. 
 
A breakdown of participants and money collected follows: 
 
Jan. 30: previously reported ($351 cash) 
Feb. 13: 49 adults, 1 youth, 6 squares ($285 cash) 
Feb. 20: Presidentôs day ï no workshop 
Feb. 27: 51 adults, 1 youth, 6 squares ($297 cash) 
Mar. 6: 50 adults, 1 youth, 6 squares ($291 cash) 
Thanks to all that participated in our workshops this season!  We look forward to our upcoming fall 
2017 lessons with Dave Harry commencing on Oct. 2. 
 
Eric & Cindy Selby 
HH Class Coordinators 

 
Steve Noseck calling Mainstream Strengthening Class 

Click on the arrow aboveééé.it will take you to You Tube to view the video 
************************************************ 

Rod Davidson with the ñGolden Spursò from the 2016 Winthrop Dance 
 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FT7tRhPz4P4
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Mt. Baker Council Dance 2015 Sponsored by the Happy Hoppers 

 

I do not try to dance better than anyone else. I only try to dance better than myself.  

~Mihkail Baryshnikov 

 


